

# BETWEEN THE SHEETS

September 2019

Lancaster & District Curling Club, www.lancastercurling.ca curlingclubsecretary@gmail.com 613-347-3129

#### INSIDE THIS ISSUE

- 1 Greetings from President
- 2 Membership
- 3 Learn to Curl
- 4 Open House
- 5 Swing & Sweep
- 6 Equipment
- 7 Fair Lunches
- 8 Convenors
- 9 Board of Directors

### **Greetings from your President**

We are only a few weeks away from our new curling season. Time to start stretching and thinking about what leagues you are going to sign up for! We hope to get all the registrations and leagues organized earlier so our season starts smoothly. We had so many helping hands around the club last season and we look forward to another successful year!

Your Board of Directors don't take the spring and summer off. They continue to attend meetings to review last season and plan ahead for the new season. I look forward to working with the Board of Directors and all of you for the 2019/2020 curling season. Here's to a good year and I look forward to seeing all of you at the Open House! Thank you,

Rose MacCulloch, President LDCC

#### Membership 2019-2020

Membership forms and invoices will soon be e-mailed to each of you. The cost for this season will be \$310 for ordinary members, \$53 for social members and \$67 for students. We appreciated the respectful response to pay by the deadline last year, and are asking for payment this year by September 30<sup>th</sup>. This time schedule not only benefits our treasurer but helps the convenors with organizing the teams for the first draw. No one will be added to a draw until membership is paid. A \$25 late fee will apply after September 30<sup>th</sup>. Payments may be made on:

- Registration Night- September 20, 2019;
- Mailed to the club;
- E-transferred to: <u>treasurerLDCC@gmail.com</u>, security answer: curling 2019.

#### **Adult Learn to Curl 2019**



We are pleased to run the 5<sup>th</sup> annual "Adult Learn to Curl Program" which will start Wednesday October 16, 2019. If you know anyone who is interested or may have questions about this program, please have them contact our L2C Coordinator Bernie Filiatreault at <a href="mailto:bernief@planterra.ca">bernief@planterra.ca</a> as soon as possible to secure their spot.

#### Open House - Friday, September 20th, 2019

"Tuque de Broue provides tasters."

We are excited for our 2019 Open House! It will be held on Friday, September 20<sup>th</sup>, at 6:00 p.m. Tuque de Broue will be present to provide "tasters" of some of their beer selections. There will be snacks and lots of socializing! Bill will be present to do jacket fitting for anyone wishing to purchase a new club jacket. Please feel free to invite anyone interested in our Learn To Curl Program. If you haven't already registered, you can complete your registration at the Open House. This is a free event.

### Swing & Sweep October 19th, 2019



The annual Swing & Sweep on October 19<sup>th</sup> will take you out of the golf season and into the curling season all in one day! The Swing & Sweep has been a huge success the last few years so don't wait to sign up to secure your spot! Sign up as a team, a double or an individual. A perch lunch will be served. More details on the event coming soon! Contacts for this event are:

Bill Hughes <a href="whughes22000@gmail.com">whughes22000@gmail.com</a> Bruce Andrews <a href="mailto:bandrews3@cogeco.ca">bandrews3@cogeco.ca</a>

### **Your Equipment**

As you prepare for the new season, this is a great time to have a look at the condition of your grippers. Cleaning your existing grippers (if they are in good shape), with a with soap and water is a great way to start the season. Alternatively, if the grippers are showing any sign of wear and/or deteriorating, please replace them. The club has a good supply of grippers. This is a good practice as debris left behind from grippers can be a nightmare for anyone looking after the ice. The little bits of debris or rubber that come off a gripper can cause rocks to pick and leave the ice looking dirty. Thanks for your help and have a good season.

## "Please replace or clean your gripper."



#### Perch Lunch – Williamstown Fair

Once again, the response for donations for the fair lunches and the help was amazing.

**Thank You** to all for your efforts in making this a successful fundraising event.

Our total profit was \$2,221.

**Special Thanks** to Elaine Warden for Co-ordinating this event with the help of Heidi Gauthier

Rose MacCulloch, President LDCC

"Thanks to Elaine & Heidi and their crew!

Between the Sheets Page 3

#### **2019/2020 Convenors**

All those convening leagues and bonspiels will be given an information package to make things a little easier and consistent. Your convenors for 2019/2020 are:

"Convenors for the 2019/2020 Curling Season."

Sunday Juniors: James Doonan

Monday Morning Sr Men's: John Peters

Monday Night Men's: Derrick Hampton

Tuesday Night Ladies: Elaine Pye

Wednesday Morning Mixed: Donna & Peter Da Silva

Wednesday Night Mixed: Thursday Morning Ladies:

Thursday Night Mixed: Heidi Gauthier

Friday Night Open: Colin Osborne & Tara Kemp

Thanks to all the convenors for your commitment!

#### 2019/2020 Board of Directors

"New Board of Directors are excited for the 2019/2020 Curling Season."

President Rose MacCulloch Vice-President James Doonan Past President Bill Hughes Treasurer Dan McDonald Colleen MacCulloch Secretary/Communications **Bruce Andrews** House Player Development Derrick Hampton Membership Elaine Warden Kitchen Linda Sinfield

Advertising Elizabeth McCormick
Match Heidi Gauthier

Match Heidi Gauthier Bar Chair Monique Bisson

We try to keep our members and interested individuals from the public aware of our club activities through our Facebook page. Please visit our page and "like" it and you receive notifications of our events and stories. It is a great way to promote our club in the community! <a href="https://www.facebook.com/LancasterCurling/">https://www.facebook.com/LancasterCurling/</a>

